City of Cambridge

Public Hearing
July 11, 2016
7:00 p.m.
A public hearing was held on July 11, 2016 at Cambridge City Hall in the City Council Chambers at 80 S Superior Street. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Verl Cate, and Jeff Chance (one councilmember position still vacant).  Also present were City Clerk Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Jim Birdsall, Jon Andersen, Jerome Mapp, Lyle Sall, Ethel Pearson, John Sachtjen, and Brady Johnson of WCSO.  The Mayor stated the purpose of the hearing is for the council to hear public testimony and consider the pertinent facts relating to the proposed adoption of a new Comprehensive Plan for the City of Cambridge.
City Clerk Sandra McKee read the notice of public hearing as advertised in the Upper Country News-Reporter into record.  
Jim Birdsall thanked the council for the opportunity for he and Jerome Mapp to help guide the council in the comprehensive planning process.  They stated that every meeting on the comprehensive plan was held in public including this public hearing.

Mayor Rhodes then asked for testimony for, against, or neutral on the proposed new comprehensive plan.  Three neutral comments were received.  Lyle Sall stated that it seemed The Upper Country News-Reporter was not listed in the comp plan under business.  It is probably the oldest business in Cambridge that is still functioning and the council may want to consider adding them to the list.  Thel Pearson of the Museum Committee had submitted written comments for possible changes to the plan that were read into record.  
Page8-5 

(Suggest something like the following as substitute. Hunter's Inn future is uncertain and may be torn down, and the Gobbler is gone)} 

Historic Structures 

Some of the things that contribute to the image of Cambridge are its historic commercial buildings 
facing Highway 95: the Museum (only remaining wooden structure), brick downtown stores, the old 
blacksmith building (now a restaurant site), News Reporter building, and the Masonic Hall. Historic 
residential buildings including the Wilson home now on the National Register are presented in a Walking 
Tour for visitors. These structures are important to the City of Cambridge's present and future. 

Date of the Goodale wagon train through here was 1862. It is given as 1868 on 0 - 13 and 11-1. It is 
correct in other places. 

10.2.1 City Park There is also the park behind the Museum, more for individuals to rest and/or enjoy 
refreshments. 

Also in this section is mention of the tennis courts. Has this been checked? I believe they are in 
disrepair, but must be maintained for community recreation by the terms of the grant. Perhaps no 
mention would be better? 

Mayor Rhodes declared the public hearing closed at 7:10 p.m.
___________________________________       ________________________________

             Sandra McKee, City Clerk

                Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
